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The End of an Era 

I write to inform the Wollondilly Anglican College community of the pending retirement 
of our Founding Headmaster, Dr Quarmby who will retire at the end of Term 2 next 
year. Dr Quarmby has made this decision to focus on medical issues he faces and to 
spend more time with his family and grandchildren. 
 

The College Council is very thankful to God for the Godly leadership Dr Quarmby has given as 
Founding Headmaster. 
 

Dr Quarmby’s infectious enthusiasm for all things “Wollondilly” (and the Tigers) is legendary. Since 
the establishment of the College in 2004, Dr Quarmby has played a vital role in creating a Christian 
culture that values the pursuit of excellence in all areas. He has vigorously promoted the concept of a 
“second education” where students have been encouraged to adopt Christian morals, standards and 
ethics. He has actively encouraged a pride in belonging to a vibrant College community but at the 
same time has emphasised the importance of interacting with the wider community.  
 

As Headmaster, his concern for the needs of individual students and the welfare of all members of 
staff is evidence of the depth of his compassion for others. He frequently reminds everyone that the 
God he serves loves each one of them deeply. Under his leadership our integrated libraries have  
created a unique 21st century learning environment that has contributed significantly to the high  
academic results being achieved. Dr Quarmby’s attention to detail has been evident in the multitude 
of building programs undertaken during his Headship. It is expected that, by the time he retires, work 
will have commenced on the last of our major teaching blocks. 
 

Dr Quarmby has demonstrated an impressive quality in leadership. He has balanced his attention to 
detail with a broad vision for the future. For example, he has, while managing the daily challenges in 
the College, provided for future expansion by arranging for the purchase of adjoining land  known as 
the Olive Groves. In addition, his strong advocacy for the future development of a campus of the  
College at Wilton has been motivated by his desire for parents in this newly developing area to be 
able to choose an education similar to that offered at Wollondilly. Outside the College he has been 
actively involved in the leadership of several professional associations and is a valued member of the 
Anglican Schools Corporation. He will be sorely missed by students, staff and parents. 
 

The Anglican Schools Corporation and our College Council will begin the process of finding a new 
Head to lead the College into the next exciting stage of development. Should this process not be 
completed by the middle of next year, parents can be assured that the College will be in the capable 
hands of Mr Croger and our very experienced senior staff. Their proven experience over many years 
will be invaluable in this process of change. During the first half of next year, various opportunities will 
be provided for all those who wish to express their appreciation to Dr Quarmby for the impact that he 
has had on their lives. Please join with the College Council in praying that we all might manage the 
process of change well and particularly pray for Dr and Mrs Quarmby as they prepare for a well 
earned retirement. 
 

Mr Ron Webb 

Chairman 

Wollondilly Anglican College Council 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


Recruitment  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

    College Event Calendar - Term 4 

        

 College 

  

 Thurs, 14 & Fri, 15 Nov   Staff Development Days (Pupil Free) 
 Tuesday, 10 December  Last Day of Term 4 

  

 Secondary 

 

 Thurs, 17 Oct - Tues, 12 Nov HSC Examinations 

 Mon, 4 Nov - Fri, 8 Nov   Years 9 & 10 Examinations 

 Friday, 29 November   Middle Formal Assembly 

 Wednesday, 4 December  Senior Formal Assembly 

        Middle Presentation Night      

 Thursday, 5 December   College Presentation/Showcase Evening 

  

 Primary  
 

 Tuesday, 19 November   Transition (2 Days) Graduation   
 Monday, 25 November   Transition (3 Days) Graduation 

 Thursday, 28 November  Junior Formal Assembly  
 Friday, 29 November   Middle Formal Assembly  
 Monday, 2 December   Junior Presentation Night 
 Wednesday, 4 December  Middle Presentation Night  
 Friday, 6 December   Year 6 Progress Dinner  
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Please Note:  
A reminder to parents and grandparents; please  

DO NOT park in the designated “Staff Parking” Area in the corner 
near the Deakin Admin Building at any time. 

 

Thank you 



From the Deputy’s Desk 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Acting Middle Pastoral Care Coordinator 2020 

 

Mr Stuart Houweling has accepted a 12 month appointment as the  
Acting Middle Pastoral Care Coordinator for 2020. He will take over 
from Mr Madden who is filling the position for Term 4. 
 

Mr Houweling commenced at the College in 2014. He has organised 
IPSSO and Years 3-6 Sport since 2016 and was appointed Primary Sport Coordinator 
in 2018. He has taught Year 6 and Year 3 during his time at the College.  
 

Mr Houweling is a dedicated teacher with a great heart for pastoral care. He is a highly 
capable member of staff and the College is fortunate that he is able to fill the role. 
 

Duke of Edinburgh’s Award - Gold Level Kepler Track Journey 

A reminder to the students who are undertaking this journey that they should be well into their training 
and preparation for the trip. This is a challenging hike and students need to be physically and mentally 
prepared. 
 

Remembrance Service - Mr Hazlewood 

In previous communication to parents we indicated that we would hold a Remembrance Service for  
Mr Hazlewood. The purpose of this is to honour him and to provide an opportunity for students, staff 
and parents to share as a community in celebration of his life. This may be particularly important for 
those members of our community who were unable to attend Mr Hazlewood’s Memorial Service. 
 

The Service will be on Thursday, 21 November at 7.00 pm under the Shoulder to Shoulder Shelter. 
 

Attendance is optional, however the students who choose to attend are expected to wear their College 
uniform. 
 

Many parents have already generously offered support to Mr Hazlewood’s family, however, there will be 
an opportunity for families to contribute to a collection for the family. This contribution will go directly to 
the family.  
 

Mr Ian Croger  
Deputy Headmaster 
 

 

 

  

 



Pastoral Care T-12 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student Leadership 

The model of student leadership that is adopted here at the College is one of  
servant leadership. This was the model of leadership demonstrated by Christ. The 
College has commenced the process of receiving nominations for the following  
leadership positions: 
 

 Primary Captains 

 Middle Captains 

 Senior Captains 

 

The process involves student nominations, immediate peer voting, wider peer voting and staff voting. 
The above positions will be announced at either the Middle School Presentation evening or College 
Presentation Evening. 
 

The College Captains and Prefects have already been appointed to their roles as part of a change to 
this process that saw these positions announced at the end of Term 3. This allows the students to 
work in these roles for the full duration of Year 12. As was put into place with last year’s leaders, the 
Leadership Team have been provided with designated portfolios. This represents a focus area for the 
pair of leaders to work on and create a legacy with. 
 

Below are the students and the specific portfolio areas they are working on: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Leadership -  
College Captains  
Mekdes Geist and Nicholas  
Jefferys  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Academic -  
      Iulitta Ng and Zach Napier 
 

 

Community Service 

On Saturday, 9 November the College will hold the Term 4 Working Bee. This is a great opportunity 
to come and serve in this context and build on the ‘We’ thinking approach we have at the College. All 
students are encouraged to attend and spend time serving at this activity. All students who attend will 
be issued with a Community Service Merit and this will contribute one House Point to the Overall 
House Shield. 
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

Community Service -  
Matthew Grima and 

 Isabella Norman  

Co curricular -  
Holly Ray and  
Alexander Biggs 

Student Wellbeing -  
Kaleb Flower and Flynn Noakes 



Pastoral Matters - Senior Years 9-12 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Peer Support...Connect > Build > Belong 

‘Pride in Belonging’ is a core distinctive of the College, a value which we aim to  
promote and instil across our student body. One particular area which we believe  
allows students to develop this is through peer support activities.  
 

Within College life there are many opportunities for students to be involved as a Peer 
Support Leader or being supported through various programs and activities.  
 

Bus Monitors - over the next week we will be seeking expressions of interest from Year 10 students 
regarding becoming a WAC Bus Monitor for the remainder of Term 4, and 2020. Within this role, Bus 
Monitors will be attentive to what is occurring during travel time, communicate any issues to relevant 
staff and will provide support when necessary. Students selected will visit junior classes to introduce 
themselves and talk about their role. 
 

Years10-12 Volleyball Competition - this competition takes place each Friday at lunchtime in the  
Senior Precinct. House Captains have selected their teams and are assisting in coordinating this  
activity. The aim is for students to interact, build rapport, to develop a sense of teamwork and enjoy  
participating in a lunchtime activity. 
 

Peer Support Leaders - Year 9 students have had the opportunity to express their interest in being a 
Peer Support Leader in 2020 for a Year 7 student. This program runs throughout Term 1. Once  
leaders have been selected, they will participate in a two day College workshop, where they will learn 
about personal characteristics, leadership qualities, communication skills and strategies for dealing 
with group activities. In previous years this has been a very successful program and we look forward 
to continuing this for 2020. 
 

Digital Ambassadors Team - next week during roll call the team of Years 8 and 9 students will be  
delivering a presentation regarding cyber safety and responsible use of ICT to Year 6. As they  
prepare for Year 7 it will be helpful for the Year 6 cohort to hear important information from students 
who they can relate to. It is also an opportunity for them to identify a group of students who will be 
able to provide support as they move into their Secondary Years. 
 

Year 9-10 Pastoral Care 

The theme of Pastoral Care sessions this Term is ‘Broadening your Focus’, gaining an awareness of 
the needs of others, looking for opportunities to serve and thinking beyond yourself. Within the boys’ 
groups, students have the opportunity to participate in a variety of practical activities, which support 
both the College and wider community.  
 

Some of the activities include - making tie dye bags and wooden chopping boards as a fundraiser for 
Hope Street Mission, visiting and spending some time with residents in the Queen Victoria Nursing 
Home, supporting Transition and Kindergarten students with learning 
and gross motor activities and working on a small garden project.  
 

As students work within a group to complete a task, show support in 
a variety of contexts, share their ideas and learn some new skills we 
hope that they will gain a sense of connectedness, self confidence 
and purpose. 
 

Mrs Emily Madden  
Pastoral Care Coordinator 9-12 



String and Band Program 2020 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Parents of Year 4 students are asked to complete and return the String Program letter 
that will be sent home with students this week. The letter outlines the exciting  
opportunity available to selected students to continue with the program into 2020.  
 

Students that do not wish to continue with the String Program will be given an  
opportunity to play a concert band instrument, either the flute, clarinet, trumpet,  
trombone or percussion to continue their musical journey.  
 

Please look out for the letter coming home with your child.  
 

Remember be interesting and learn a musical instrument! 
 

MADDD Night 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MADDD Night is on this Friday, 8 November at 7.00 pm in the Warne Auditorium.  
 

The College Band and String Ensemble, Soloists, Dance Company and many more will perform on 
the evening. 
 

All are invited to attend this spectacular evening of College entertainment. 
 

Mr Simon Denley 

Creative Arts and LOTE Coordinator 
 

Auf Deutsch bitte! 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This year we hosted four students from Germany for three months and we are  
already receiving applications from students at our sister school about a possible  
exchange next year. 
 

So far we have ... 
 

Noa Vöhringer (FEMALE) 15 years old enjoys dancing, plays piano & clarinet, a committed Christian 
who would like a Christian family and is happy to host an exchange partner. 
 

Alina Kehrer (FEMALE) 14 years old enjoys soccer, board games and tennis, but cannot host an  
exchange partner. 
 

I am told that more applications are on the way, if you are interested in hosting a student from our  
sister school in Germany or doing a student exchange to Germany, please contact Mrs Clark as soon 
as possible via email at c.clark@wac.nsw.edu.au. 
 

Mrs Carolyn Clark 

German Teacher  



Year 8 PDHPE -  
Beach Safety Incursion and Excursion 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

All Year 8 students received a note last week for the Beach Safety Incursion and  
Excursion that will occur in Week 6 and/or Week 7. NSW Surf lifesaving will conduct a 
seminar on Wednesday, 20 November to all Year 8 students at the College and then 
on either Friday, 22 November (8 Grace and Faith) or Wednesday, 27 November (8 
Hope and Peace) students will travel to Port Kembla pool and beach to engage in the 
Surf Safety Program.  
 

Students need to be at the College by 8.00 am on the excursion day, therefore for those students who 
have a bus that arrives after 8.00 am need to make other arrangements to get to the College. Students 
will be back for their normal buses in the afternoon. The permission note needs to be returned to the  
classroom teacher by Friday, 8 November. 
 

Year 12 CAFS Independent Research Project (IRP) -  
Questionnaires 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 12, 2020 are currently completing their IRP on the social impact of technology. As part of this  
project students are collecting primary data using questionnaires. Over the next two weeks,  
questionnaires will be sent to different Secondary Year Groups within the College. These  
questionnaires are not compulsory but students are encouraged to complete relevant questionnaires to 
support the CAFS students. If you have any questions please contact Mr J Hewitt. 
 

Mr Joshua Hewitt 
PDHPE Teacher  
 

Year 9 Grace and Faith Geography Field Trip 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On Friday, 29 November students from the Year 9 Grace and Faith classes will be  
travelling to Cabramatta and Oran Park as part of their field study requirement for 
Stage 5 Geography. 
 

Students will initially travel to Cabramatta where they will learn about the rich and  
diverse history and development of the Cabramatta area. They will participate in a walking tour of 
Cabramatta, led by local Council staff. Following this, students will travel back via Oran Park to  
observe and take note of the large-scale urbanisation project underway there as well as listen to a 
presentation from the developers about the liveability and sustainability of this important precinct.  
 

Students will travel by bus, leaving the College at 8.10 am and returning by 2.30 pm. Students are to 
gather on the Lawn area at 8.10 am (they do not attend Roll Call). We look forward to what promises to 
be a fascinating day. 
 

Mr Tim Clarke 

HSIE Teacher  
 

 



 Secondary Sport 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MISA 

In Round 3 of the Term 4 MISA competition our OzTag and Volleyball sides faced 
Mount Annan Christian College. Both OzTag teams had strong wins last week as they 
continue their strong start to the season.  
 

In the Girls’ match, excellent leadership from Madeline Casey along with tries to  
Aleisha McGookin, Emma Windred, Ashlyn Griffiths and Leila Goosen helped secure a 
8-1 win.  
 

In the Boys’ match, multiple tries to Leigh Birman, Dante Machiavello, Lucas Hollingworth and  
Tim Prout resulted in a comprehensive 10-3 win.  
 

In Volleyball, the Boys’ team held on to a 2-1 win against Mount Annan Christian College whilst the 
Girls’ team will look to regroup after their 0-3 loss.  
 

In our other sports, AFL, Softball, Frisbee, Cricket, we played Broughton Anglican College. The Cricket 
side held on for a 19 run win thanks to a strong opening partnership between Bailey James and  
Conner Miller.  
 

In Softball it was a tough 5-8 loss whilst in Frisbee, Cameron Fenning and Samantha Cefai were the 
stand out performers in their 14-1 win over Broughton. In AFL the Boys’ team had a nail biting 1 point 
loss whilst the Girls’ team also had a loss. 
 

Next week we play Broughton Anglican College (OzTag and Volleyball) and Oran Park Anglican  
College (AFL, Frisbee, Cricket and Softball).  
 

AICES Basketball Champion 

Congratulations to Morgan Botha who was selected for the NASSA side 
to compete at the U/15 AICES Basketball Championships last week.  
 

Morgan was top scorer in each of the matches, with the NASSA team 
remaining undefeated throughout the day to be named AICES  
Champions. This is a fantastic achievement.  
 

NASSA Year 7 Netball Gala Day 

In two weeks’ time we will be sending a Year 7 side to compete at the 
NASSA Netball Gala Day. Trials will take place this week with students 
receiving permission notes early in Week 5. Students are asked to return these permission notes by 
Wednesday, 13 November to ensure the team is finalised as soon as possible.   
 

Mr Mark Goldbrough  

Secondary Sports Coordinator  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Friday, 22 November   NASSA Year 7 Netball Gala Day 

Tuesday, 10 December  Years 7-9 Pool Day 

 



Primary Sport 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

IPSSO 

Games this week were played at the College against Oran Park Anglican College. This 
was the second last game for the summer season. 
 

The Oz Tag games saw top of the table clashes in both age groups. The Stage 2 team 
dominated the opposition, winning 13-5. Max McPherson backed up last week’s  
performance with 5 tries.  
 

The Stage 3 team played in a nail biter, they led early, however Oran Park fought back. Jacob Birta 
scored in the final seconds to secure a 12 all draw. 
 

The Stage 2 Soccer Girls’ team continue their rich vein of form, taking the 3 points with a 3 nil win.  
Alyssa Keaney is one of the rising stars in the team, having another great game. The Stage 3 team 
pushed towards the finals with a 3-0 win as well. 
 

The Cricketers had positive results. The Stage 2 team lost, however it was a very close game as they 
went down by 10 runs. The Stage 3 team secured victory with Riley Langtry and Patrick Levings  
batting through the innings to set a defendable total. 
 

The Basketball teams played against very strong opposition who were just too good. Both teams fought 
hard to stay in their games, however they were unable to hold on. 
 

Next week games will be played at Broughton Anglican College. Stage 2 games will start at 11.50 am. 
Stage 3 games will start at 12.30 pm. 
 

Things are very close in some sports to determine the finalists. These games will be played on 
Wednesday, 20 November. The venue for these games is yet to be determined. 
 

Mr Stuart Houweling  

Primary Sports Coordinator  

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Wednesday, 13 November IPSSO games at Broughton Anglican College 

Wednesday, 20 November IPSSO finals 

 



14th Annual P&F Golf Day 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It was a spectacular day last Wednesday, 30 October when 64 keen golfers  
(16 teams) hit off at the Camden Lakeside Golf Club for our Annual Golf day.  
 

Congratulations goes to our winning team, 2nd year in a row, Taverner Landscapes 
(comprising Sean & Marianne Shakeshaft, Clynton Halstead and Jan Hruza). The 
team who came in the  Wooden Spoon position again was the Lowes Team 
(comprising Olivia Meznaric, Ron Dun, Layla Morcos and Jason Nicholson). 
 

We had 25 ladies at the High Tea who enjoyed a wonderful morning being entertained by singer 
Lauren Beasley and enjoyed some beautiful treats and plenty of opportunities to win some prizes. A 
great day was had by all. We would like to particularly thank our sponsors who are listed later in the 
WW and for the tremendous support of so many and of course our wonderful P&F. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Distinction Morning Tea 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

All students who have achieved a Distinction in any of the University Competitions this year are invited 
to attend a Morning Tea with the Headmaster on Monday, 11 November at Recess on the Deakin  
Terrace. Names of these students are in the Daily Notices this week. 
 

High Distinction Lunch 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

All students who have achieved a High Distinction in any of the University Competitions this year are 
invited to attend a Lunch with the Headmaster on Monday, 18 November on the Deakin Terrace. 
 

If your child has any dietary requirements, please inform the Office. 
 

Mrs Rhonda Hay 

Headmaster’s Secretary  
 

 



Application for Enrolment  
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2020 and beyond across all year groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 7 and Year 11. All  
current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are  
encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Application packs are available from the College Office or from the College website. 
 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Development Officer 
 

Bus Bay Reminder  
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It has been brought to our attention by the bus company that vehicles are lingering in 
the bus bay which is not allowing buses to drop off students safely. 
 

1. There are two set down and pickup areas at the front of the College, one 
in front of White Cottage and the other around the flag poles. In these  

 locations, we have two ‘A frame signs’ outlining what to do and not to do.  
2. As per my previous notifications, due to lots of students being dropped off, we are allowing the 
 use of the very west end of the bus bay to be used for quick drop offs but do not drop students 
 off near the eastern end of the bus bay. 
3. The driver of any vehicle dropping off in the bus bay must stay in the driver’s seat so that they 
 can drive away after dropping students off, please do not get in the way of the buses. 
 

Mr Fred Schroder  
Property Manager  
 

 

 

 

Whooping Cough  
  

We have had a confirmed case of Whooping Cough in our College.  
  

Children receive their immunisation for Whooping Cough from six weeks of age 
with course completion at four years of age. The booster is then given in Year 
7. Although the vaccination is not 100% effective, immunised children are less 
likely to catch it.  
  

Adults can also be given the Whooping Cough Booster with their  
Tetanus vaccination or on its own. For more information please consult your GP. 
Please see below link on Whooping Cough by Sydney Children's Hospital. 
  

 https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/whooping_cough-en.pdf 

https://www.schn.health.nsw.gov.au/files/factsheets/whooping_cough-en.pdf


Term 4 Working Bee 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Our Term 4 Working Bee is being held on Saturday, 9 November from 8.00 am and it 
would be great if you could come and help us knock over some of the jobs which 
need completing. We expect to get all the work done by the lunch time BBQ at  
1.00 pm. After lunch we pack up and head home for a well earned rest. 
 

 The gardens around the College can be tidied up by weeding and mulching. 
 We have decided to extend the Flynn eastern verandah garden further south by 

adding new soil, mulch and plants. 
 The gardens in front of Elizabeth also need some work by re mulching and adding plants. 
 Drains around the College can be cleaned out. 
 The College carpark gutters can be swept or blown using the College back pack blower to rid 

them of leaves which can then be put on the gardens as compost. 
 Rubbish can be picked up around the College field as well as other areas. 
 There are books to cover in Deakin 3 so we will need lots of volunteer book covering experts to 

assist on the day. 
 

Don’t forget as we only have a limited supply of gardening tools and equipment it is important that you 
bring your own gardening tools, gloves and anything else you think might help on the day. 
 

Come along on the day and enjoy the company of others while working to make our College shine for 
another Term.  
 

As always Morning Tea will be provided by Wollondilly Anglican Church and lunch will be provided by 
the P&F so come along with your tools and smiles with the intention of enjoying yourselves on the 
day. 
 

Mr Fred Schroder  
Property Manager  



 

 

 

 

 

My Image Carries My Beauty 

 

The heavens declare the glory of God; the skies proclaim the work of His hands. (Psalm 19:1) 
A gardener's eyes and thoughts wandered past his freshly trimmed hedge. A 'new' panorama  
captured his sight. 
 

Wistfully he gazed above the distant gums, he felt a beckoning. He allowed his eyes to drift with the 
breeze as it glided through the canopy. It was as if its foliage waved to him alone, inviting a deeper 
meaning. 
 

"Think bigger and live larger - this existence is no accident", the canopy shouted as it partly obscured 
perfect skies. 
 

Above the canopy the blue sky honored the trees' beauty with a garland of its own. 
Without either volume or voice the sky shouted of Him, for Him and specifically to him. 
Spurred on by this declaration of the heavens the man's thoughts spun. His mind rolled over and over 
from inspiration, he gasped: 
 

 the hands that made such beauty also made me, 
 this world is fleetingly beautiful, but I am infinitely precious. 
 

I praise You because I am fearfully and wonderfully made; Your works are wonderful ...  
(Psalm 139:14) 
 

His bliss concluded as God 'spoke' again ... "all the works of my hands are externally beautiful, but  
only My image carries My beauty within. You are My image!" 
 

So God created man in His own image, in the image of God he created him; male and female He  
created them. (Genesis 1:27) 
 

Today's Soul Snippet: 
'Jesus perfectly lived what He perfectly taught.' ~ Herman Horne 



Community 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Wollondilly Cares 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WACCares Program  offers practical support such as meals for families. Please contact Mrs Hay at 
the College to assist. Confidentiality will be respected when requested. 

 

 Wollondilly Council - Annual Christmas Lights Competition  
 Where: Christmas in the Gardens 

 When: Friday, 13 December  
 Time: 4.00 pm Twilight Markets then 8.30 pm outdoor movie  
 There will be a variety of food and general stalls, photos with Santa, jumping castles and face  
 painting. For more information, please contact Council’s event team on 4677 1100 or by email 
 events@wollondilly.nsw.gov.au  
 

 Ladies of Wollondilly Anglican Church - Gingerbread House Night 
 When: Saturday, 30 November 
 Where: St Stephen’s Church - 79 Westbourne Ave, Thirlmere 

 Cost:  $30.00 per House 

 Tickets on sale until Friday, 22 November, Supper provided. 
 Payment required before ticket issues 

 For more information Jeanelle 0408 414 080, Ruth 0414 786 004 or Lynnette 0458 343 280 

 BYO lollies and chopping boards   
 

 Picton Rangers Football Club  
 Request for Sponsorship 

 For more information please go to www.pictonrangersfc.com.au or contact Mick on 0415 743 939 

 

 Thirlmere Carols in the Park and WACCares 

 WACCares is having its fundraiser “Tags of Joy Christmas Tree” at the Thirlmere Carols in the 
 Park  on Saturday, 14 December. (Think lucky dip or envelope with awesome prizes). 
 The community is invited to support WACCares by purchasing a Tag of Joy at the carols that will 
 win them a gift valued at more than the price they paid.  The College Community would like to  
 support this fundraising effort by collecting donations of new gift items - items can be dropped off 
 at Student Reception of the College up until the Friday, 13 December.  Gift ideas include toys, 
 books, gift vouchers (beautician, hairdresser, cafe, gift shop, Intimo, hardware, massage,   

 candles, toiletries, cooking utensils, stationery items, metal straws, coffee keep cups, lego sets, 
 Christmas decorations, essential oils, gourmet condiment sets, jewellery, DVDs, CDs) ...  
 

 Christmas in Narellan  
 When: Saturday, 16 November 
 Time: Commences at 5.00 pm followed by fireworks at 8.30 pm 

  
 

   

 

  

  

  

 

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 

mailto:events@wollondilly.nsw.gov.au


P&F  
 

 

Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool has a variety of good quality used uniforms for sale at reasonable  
prices. Also available for purchase is a selection of new socks and ties! 
 

Opening Hours 

Monday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

 

Location 

White Cottage - side windows opposite FLOWERS Canteen. 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning to volunteer at the Clothing Pool, please contact 
Melissa on 0415 402 013. It is a great way to meet other parents and save a few dollars. 
 

The Clothing Pool is part of the P&F with all funds raised going towards the College. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator 
 

 

…friendraising and fundraising 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Diamond Sponsor 
Bradcorp 

 

Double Gold 

Hume Building 

Simec Mining 

Stanton Dahl Architects 

 

Gold Sponsors 

Anytime Fitness Tahmoor 
Best Practice Commercial &  
Accounting Services 

Carpenter Partners Real Estate 

Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) 
Ken Shafer Smash Repairs 

Kwik Kopy Macarthur 
Narellan Pools 

Nu-era Homes 

Taverner Landscapes 

Top Quality Homes   

Silver Sponsors 

Abode Property 

Boral Operations Maldon  
BPB Earthmoving 

Lowes 

Cornerstone 

Flight Centre Camden 

HairBomb 

Little Elves Childcare 

Little Elves OOSH 

Mittagong Auto Tech 

Mowbray Park Farmstays 

Natural Services Pty Ltd 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting 

Tahmoor Garden Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



P&F …friendraising and fundraising 
Term 4, 2019 

 

P&F Upcoming Fundraising Events  
 

Welcome back to Term 4 we hope you have enjoyed your break.  
 

The P&F have one fundraising event this  
Term.  
 

 Casey’s Toys VIP night  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Business Directory  
____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Glamourous Hair & Bridal offers a mobile  
hairdressing service and in salon service located in 
Picton, travelling all over the Wollondilly, Macarthur 
and The Southern Highlands Areas.  
 

Contact Tracey for your next appointment.  
Phone - 0415 912 632 

 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Enjoy a round of golf on our championship course, 
a beverage or a delicious meal on our terrace with  
stunning views.  
 

Sunday entertainment, foot golf. Function rooms 
available. 
 

 

 

We would like to thank the above business for their support towards the  
College.  We encourage College families to support those businesses that have 

supported our children at the College.  Pa
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P&F …friendraising and fundraising 
 

 

Thank you to our Sponsors for the 2019 14th Annual P&F Golf Day 

 

Major Sponsors 

 

Taverner Landscapes - Gold 

Carpenter Partners Real Estate - Gold 

Nu Era Homes Pty Ltd - Gold 

Ken Shafer Smash Repairs - Silver 
Stanton, Dahl Architects - Silver 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting - Silver 
Natural Services Pty Ltd - Silver 

Mittagong Autotech - Silver 
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Anytime Fitness Tahmoor Hippy Luxe - Picton 

Athletes Foot House Warehouse Tahmoor 
Belle Fleur Lavender - Hill Top Inner Moon Photography 

Bodyshop - Sara Whanslaw Lauren Beasley - Singer 
Bowral Golf Club Lowes 

Camden Golf Club MD Insurance 

Camden Lakeside Golf Club Naked Wines 

Canterbury Ice Rink NSW Rail Museum 

Casey’s Toys - Narellan Palatial Landscapes 

Charlie’s Liquor Barn Tahmoor Parklane Jewellery - Sharon 
McWilliams 

CJ Cakes Partylite - Sharon Mordou 

Cuttaway Creek - Mittagong Picton Chinese 

Etched in Stone - Hill Top Scentsy - Joe Perrin 

Eyepower Tahmoor Shooting Stars Dance Academy 

Glam Fragrance and Beauty - Bowral Simply Divine Beauty - Camden 

Glamorous Hair & Bridal Total Tools - Gregory Hills 

Glitz n Glamour Photography Vards Graphics - Buxton 

Highlands Health Club Wollondilly Anglican College Council 



Wollondilly Anglican Church 
 

Everybody is welcome to attend our Service on Sunday at 9.00 am. We would love to see your family 
there. 
 

Facebook@christchurchwollondilly  
www.christchurchwollondilly.com  
PO Box 43, Bargo NSW 2574 

Reverend Stephen Swanepoel 
 

LEARNING - LOVING - LIVING  

Headmaster Happenings 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

November 
 

Thursday, 7  Macarthur Independent Schools Association Meeting at  
    Thomas Hassall 
Friday, 8   Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

  Middle Chapel 
  Year 12 student sign-outs 

    MADDD Night 
    Year 7 Benchmark Day 

Saturday, 9  Term 4 College Working Bee 

Monday, 11  Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

  Remembrance Day 

Tuesday, 12  TASC Heads meeting 

    (Evening) TASC Annual Meeting at The Lakes  
Wednesday, 13  Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021 

  College Council meeting 

Thursday, 14  Staff Professional Development Day 

    Headmaster and Captains to Parliament House Reception, Sydney 

Friday, 15   Staff Professional Development Day 

    Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 and 2021  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Mittagong Anglican Church 

 

Contact: Children's Minister Rochelle Fussell, 0439 455 005 or rf@mittang.com.au. All leaders in  
Follow and Kids@Mac have Working With Children Checks, and are trained in accordance with Safe 
Ministry Guidelines. All our groups run during school Terms. 
 

Children in K-4 are welcome to attend Kids@Mac: a fun after school club at Mittagong Anglican   
   Church. 
When:  Runs every Tuesday 

Time:  3.30 pm - 5.00 pm. 
Cost   $3.00 per Week/$20.00 per Term (with family discounts). 
 

Come along for games, craft, songs, afternoon tea, stories and more! This Term our theme is “The  
Lion the Witch & the Wardrobe” so join us in a Narnian adventure. 
 

http://www.christchurchwollondilly.com
mailto:rf@mittang.com.au


 

 Prayer Points  
 

 

 

Please Thank God: 
 

 For the leadership and example of our Year 12 students 

 For the generosity of spirit of our hard-working Parents and Friends Association 

 That we live in the “lucky” (blessed) country 

 

 

Please Ask God: 
 

 To be with the Anglican Schools’ Corporation and the Wollondilly Anglican College Council as 
they conduct a search for the next College leader 

 To prepare men and women of His calling for the staff vacancies to commence in 2020 

 To calm the nerves and clear the thoughts for students as the 2019 HSC winds up 

 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

 

Pretend Headmasters 

“Of Fields and Flowers...and Bees?” Pretend Headmasters - Mackenzie Field (KF) and  
Ava Flower (KF) are thrilled to see what creations will be made from our  

Term 4 Working Bee this Saturday, 9 November.  
 

Come along and join in the fun. Remember the proverb ‘Many hands make light work’! 


